



MINUTES of Finham Residents Association AGM held on 25th March 2013. 
Present:
Bob Fryer (President), Geoff Sewards (Secretary) and 32 attendees
Apologies:
Cllr J Blundell
1) Welcome and Introduction

Bob Fryer welcomed everybody to the meeting and gave a brief description of the items to be discussed.

2) Reports for 2012/2013


2) President’s Report

Attention was drawn to the Report contained in the Yellow AGM Newsletter which also gave information on the major areas of concern. There were no queries.

2) Treasurer’s Report

Anthony Dalton presented his Report, printed copies of which having been circulated to the meeting.  Total balance of bank accounts and cash as at 31 December 2012 stands at £12,354.85.


2) Rounds Report

Alan Elliott thanked all Roundspeople, those current and retired.  He expressed the importance of collecting the annual subscription and asked for volunteers to fill the 3 vacancies.

2) Website Manager’s Report

In the absence of the Website Manager, Pete Barclay, Graham Reynolds read the Report.  Residents were asked to let Pete Barclay know if there was anything they wished to be included on the website.  The website was well used and a request was made for anybody with computer skills to assist with the website in order to keep it up-to-date.

Bob Fryer thanked Pete Barclay for all his help in setting up and maintaining the website.


3) Councillors’ Reports – Our three Wainbody Ward Councillors had been invited to give a three minute presentation on their contribution to Finham.

3) Cllr G Crookes

Cllr Crookes explained that he attended the monthly Finham Residents Association meetings, was a member of the Planning Committee and had resolved pothole and overhanging hedge issues.  Ongoing are issues with the fume extraction at the chip shop, 377 Green Lane.

In response to a query concerning the proposed floodlighting at the Alvis Sports Ground, Cllr Crookes explained that this was a Warwick District Council (WDC) issue.

3) Cllr T Sawdon

Cllr Sawdon stated that his duties as Lord Mayor had restricted his involvement in Finham residents issues this year, however he had recently escorted around the Council House, a group of children from Finham Primary School.

In response to a question about the traffic island by the BP garage which is threatened by the development plans of the Gateway Project, Cllr Sawdon thought that the island would not cope with the implied increase of traffic.  However, if the plans are accepted then there would be an opportunity to install a controlled pedestrian crossing.

3) Cllr J Blundell

Owing to a previous commitment Cllr Blundell was unable to attend.  However, his full statement was read by Ann Bush.

Cllr Blundell is working towards youth provision in the Finham area.  He is committed to protecting the Kings Hill Green Belt; has facilitated a meeting between National Express and Finham residents and has sorted out difficulties for various individual residents.  He has been Chair of the Ward Forum for 2 years and regularly attends Wainbody Safer Neighbourhood Group.

Should Finham residents proceed towards establishing a Parish Council he would facilitate the Community Governance Review which must be undertaken by CCC.

4) Police Report

PC Mike Williams reported that although overall crime in the area (which includes the University of Warwick) was up by 3.7%, burglary of dwellings has not increased and following recent arrests has fallen.  Vehicle crime and criminal damage have fallen by 13.9% and 36.1% respectively.

The team are currently tackling the recent increase in drive-offs from the BP filling station and anti-social behaviour in the Green Lane/Kenpass Highway area.

PCSO Fox is looking at youth diversion through the summer period and PCSO Steed is keen to continue with Speed Watch and has requested residents to volunteer for the training by contacting him at Canley Police Station or email:  wainbody@west-midlands.pnn.police.uk.
5) FRA Strategic Target


Application for Parish Council Status for the area covered by the FRA

Cllr Sawdon, who supports the proposition that Finham residents apply for Parish Council status, explained some of the benefits.  These include better communication from Coventry City Council (CCC), with regards planning applications, and the opportunity to raise finance for projects such as a Community Centre.

Bob Fryer explained the process.  In order for CCC to carry out an official voting process, a petition signed by 10% (approximately 350) of residents on the electoral roll, in the proposed area must be presented to CCC.  An annual charge of approximately £10 per household is anticipated.  This would pay for any admin charges and items the Parish Council may provide.  This would help to compensate for the lack of investment in the area by CCC.  It was anticipated that the number of Parish Councillors would be the same as that for Finham Residents Association.

In response to a question, Bob Fryer stated that information on the proposition had been included with the AGM Agenda leaflet, d Delivered to approximately 2,000 households.

A show-of-hands indicated that the majority of those attending the meeting were in favour of the proposition.  One member objected stating that he felt it was unnecessary.

Cllr Crookes, in response to a question, stated that the Parish Council would have the ability to raise funds, but was not sure whether this could be used to fight planning applications.

Rev Hyde, St Martin in the Fields, Green Lane, was asked for clarification of the title of Parish Council as it could be confused the religious Parish Council which covers a different area.  Cllr Crookes stated that it would be a Civic Parish Council.

6) Free Phlebotomy Service

Thanks to the efforts of Finham Residents Association, blood testing is now available not only at selected local pharmacies in the area, but 43 across the City.  This service enables residents to provide samples more conveniently locally, rather than having to go to town.

7) Rule Book Change

There were no objections to the proposed change to Rule 12 to increase the number of signatories from 3 to 4.
8) Annual Appointments

The following were elected:


	Executive Members:

	President
	Bob Fryer

	Vice President
	Colin Salt

	Secretary
	

	Treasurer
	Anthony Dalton

	Subscription Secretary
	Alan Elliott

	Website Manager
	Pete Barclay

	Without Portfolio
	Graham Reynolds

	Ordinary Members:

	Kathy Boulton
	Minutes

	Peter Burns
	

	Ann Bush
	

	Angela Fryer
	

	Sam Hyndman
	

	Joyce Renolds
	

	Auditors:
	

	Mike Mather
	

	Rod Pickering
	


9) Vote of Thanks

Bob Fryer gave a vote of thanks to the Auditors, Roundspeople, the Police Team and to our MP Jim Cunningham for their help throughout the year.

10) Request for Volunteers

In order for Finham Residents Association to continue its work on behalf of the community it is necessary for more people to volunteer and Bob Fryer emphasised the urgency of this.  Subsequently 4 people volunteered.

11) Any Other Business

11) New Core Strategy

Following the rejection by the Independent Inspector of CCC’s new Core Strategy on the basis of not having met the condition to ‘consult with neighbouring authorities . . . ‘, the developers are pushing for an increase in the number of new houses to be built.  As developers prefer to build on Green Belt rather than Brownfield, this could leave city centre sites undeveloped and possibly put Kings Hill under threat again.

11) Alvis Sports Club

Representatives of the Alvis Sports Club had been invited to attend a recent FRA meeting to explore the use of some of their land to provide a play facility for children within Finham.

The Representatives took the opportunity to announce their planning application to Warwick District Council for floodlighting.  It was stated that the lights would be directed down to minimise light pollution.  There was concern from residents living near the Alvis ground regarding light pollution and noise. The situation was discussed and the planning process explained with advice on how to make their views known to the Planning Department. Bob Fryer offered to meet with residents and Alvis to discuss concerns.

11) Gateway Project

CCC passed the planning application from Roxhill Developments (excluding changes to St Martins Road island) for the Gateway development at Baginton Airport and surrounding road network.  WDC is still to make its decision.  

12) Meeting Closed

The meeting closed at 9.00 pm.
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